
Faculty Spotlight—Dr. Laura Brown 

Western Kentucky Univers i ty  
Department  of  Communicat ion  

     Western Kentucky 
University hosted the 38th 
annual meeting for the 
Organization for the 
Study of Communication, 
Language, and Gender on 
October 1-4, 2015. Activ-
ities and sessions were 
held at the Hyatt Place 
Hotel and the Augenstein 
Alumni Center in Bowl-
ing Green, Kentucky 
where 150 members and 
attendees participated. 
This purpose of this 
meeting was focused 
around Communication and 
Sexuality. Sessions includ-
ed topics such as sexual 

assault, gender 
identity, culture, 
feminism, 
health commu-
nication, and 
much more. 
     On Thurs-
day, October 1st, 
2015, roughly 
20 members 
and attendees 
participated in 
the first session 
of the confer-
ence – Sexual 
Assault and Safety 
hosted by chair, 
Ms. Jeanine 
Minge, Cupola 1 
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C O M M U N I Q U E ´  

- Cont’d on page 2 

- Cont’d on page 2 Dr. Laura Brown  

     She’s spunky. She’s cool. She’s the 
“professor with the nose ring.” She’s hip. 
She’s different. She’s WKU’s Department 
of Communication’s new professor, Dr. 
Laura Brown. After traveling nearly 1,000 
miles from Austin, Texas, Dr. Brown is here 
to stay in Bowling Green, Kentucky. After 
interviewing the new local star, I’d like to 
tell the students and faculty of the Depart-
ment of Communication who exactly Dr. 
Laura Brown is.  
 
A.C.:   So where are you from?  
  
L.B.:    Well, I’m originally from the Chica-
go area, but I’ve been living in Austin, Tex-
as, for the past five years. I went to a small-
er institution called Elmhurst College for 
my undergraduate degree where I studied 
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at the Hyatt Place Hotel. First, Dr. Diana K. Ivy from 
Texas A & M University – Corpus Christi, addressed 
the importance of “College students’ sexual safety: The 
verbal and nonverbal communication of consent.” Dr. 
Ivy first addressed consent (i.e., what is consent?). The 
session soon transferred into a roundtable discussion 
with participants and Dr. Ivy. It is no surprise that 
most individuals find it difficult to discuss sexuality 
and/or sexual assault. Ms. Elizabeth Madariaga, the 
Western Kentucky University director of sexual assault 
services, briefly discussed Title IX policies and other 
efforts made by the university to prevent sexual as-
sault/misconduct on campus and for WKU students in 
general. Attendees and members in the discussion re-
viewed Texas Tech University’s effort to ease commu-
nication about sexual assault and safety through the use 
of Defineyourline.org where students can submit ques-
tions/answers on the issue. Dr. Ivy is concerned with 
the role communication and education plays on univer-
sity campuses.  
 
     The first session set the stage for the rest of the 
conference, which was highlighted by dynamic panels on 
sexuality, same-sex marriage, reproductive politics, and 
sexual assault and prevention. 
 

 

volved, engaged, and participated in my 
lecture. That was definitely persuasive. 
In regards to the faculty, it was cool to 
me that it is a smaller department, but a 
lot of the professors hold leadership 
positions in both regional and national 
organizations. Geographically, even 
though Bowling Green is a small city, 
it’s reassuring that Nashville is close by. 
 
     Hey… we might be small, but we’re 
oh so mighty. Even though our depart-
ment isn’t exactly on the large side, the 
discipline of Communication is. 
 
A.C.:  What is interesting about 
studying communication, and when 
did you know that teaching commu-
nication is what you wanted to do?  
  

Faculty Spotlight… cont’d  
L.B.:  Something that is really great 
about a communication degree is 
that it’s flexible. You can do so 
much with it. This is also something 
that is scary sometimes because 
there’s no set path for after you 
graduate. I wish that students could 
try and see the flexibility as a 
strength because it is. Also, after 
you graduate, it’s typical to have 3 
or 4 different careers over a life 
time. It’s okay to change your mind. 
As far as when I decided this path 
was for me, I didn’t really know 
what I wanted to do until my junior 
year of undergrad. I originally 
thought that I wanted to study ro-
mantic relational development. 
Then I did a research project on 

Organizational Communication. It’s 
about 15 minutes outside of Chica-
go. Then I went on to complete my 
master’s degree in Illinois, and final-
ly, my doctorate in Interpersonal 
and Health Communication at the 
University of Texas. 
 
     Not exactly your “small-town” 
girl per-se… And let’s not forget to 
mention that Dr. Laura Brown was 
known to be the number one po-
tential professor in the nation for 
Health Communication.  
 
A.C.:  So why WKU? Why Bowl-
ing Green?  
  
L.B.:    I just loved how excited the 
students were. They were so in-

~ Sarah Jones, Student 

OSCLG Conference ...  cont’d 

Communique´  

- Cont’d on page 3 

Karen Foss, Sonja Foss, and Cheris Kramarae 
Outstanding Gender & Communication 
Scholars at the 2015 Organization for the 
Study of Communication, Language and  

Gender Conference 
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fessor on sabbatical, Dr. Kang. And 
this spring, we will host a Chinese 
scholar in intercultural communication 
on her sabbatical.  

     This past fall, Dr. Ishii, Dr. Gar-
mon, Dr. Kong, and Ms. Strode led 
workshops on intercultural communi-
cation at WKU’s International Educa-
tion Week. The first workshop fea-
tured on Developing Communication 
Skills was ‘Cultural 101 Workshop for 
International Encounters’ and the sec-
ond was ‘Diversity Management 
Training.’ A note on Dr. Ishii—she 
consults regularly on intercultural 
communication competency with 
companies such as Sumitomo Electri-
cal Wiring Systems and Kobe Alumi-
num Automotive Products; speaks for 
the Japanese Business Association; and 
mentors WKU’s Japanese Culture 
Club. Dr. Ishii’s experience-based 
leadership on intercultural communi-
cation is invaluable to our department.  

     These two highlights show how the 
department’s quality is built from 
within. Our full-time faculty members 
take their work seriously, care for their 
students, and move learning beyond 
our six classrooms.  

     This fall’s highlights include the 
promotion of six, count ‘em, six! fac-
ulty members and the Department of 
Communication’s strong contribu-
tions to international communication.  

     First, Dr. Holly Payne was pro-
moted to full Professor.  Congratula-
tions, Dr. Payne! 

     This year marked the 
first time instructors could 
be promoted. Formerly, 
there was only one instruc-
tor rank, with no possibil-
ity of promotion. As of 
this year, instructors now 
have three ranks open to 
them. Five instructors 
were promoted to the sec-
ond rank, all names and 
records we know well: 
Gayle Allison, Bruce Craw-
ley , Charlotte Elder , Gary 
Hughes, and Patricia 
Witcher. Please join me in 
congratulating them on 
their promotions! 

     The Department of 
Communication contrib-
utes strongly to WKU’s 
international reach. Donna 
Schiess and Rita Meredith 

led Study Abroad courses to Australia 
and Argentina, respectively. Dr. 
Kong, from South Korea, and Dr. 
Ishii, from Japan teach full-time in 
the department. Dr. Chai teaches 
COMM 263 and 463 online from 
Bangladesh. Two years ago, the de-
partment hosted a South Korean pro-

Message from Helen Sterk, Department Head 

Communique´  

 

~Afton Conner, Student 

how families cope with lung cancer. 
This was so interesting to me, and it 
sparked an interest in health com-
munication. 
 
A.C.:   So here you are now. Dis-
tinguished, finished with school, 
and living out the dream that you 
hoped for. What comes next? 
What are your immediate and 
distant goals or aspirations?  
  
L.B.:  Currently, my main goal is to 
have my dissertation published. It 
discusses LGBTQ healthcare expe-
riences including making coming 

Faculty Spotlight… cont’d  
out disclosures to health providers. 
 
     What an honor for us to be able 
to call Dr. Laura Brown ours!  
A.C.:  It seems as if you’ve got it 
together, at least from a student’s 
perspective. So what would you 
say to us? What bit of advice do 
you have for all of us students 
who might be struggling on the 
daily?  
  
L.B.:  Seize opportunities. One 
thing I wish I would have done in 
college is study abroad. At the time, 
it seemed so expensive and impossi-

ble, but it would have been an amaz-
ing experience. 
 
     Whether she’s teaching, or partici-
pating in hobbies like trivia and yoga, 
or getting confronted by a bear (true 
story), Dr. Brown is a unique individ-
ual with a fresh perspective for 
WKU’s Department of Communica-
tion. The students and faculty are so 
lucky to be able to know that WKU 
is now home for such an intelligent, 
positive, and energetic individual. 
With this being said, welcome to the 
Hill, Dr. Brown!  

Dr. Helen Sterk 
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     On Saturday, November 14, Big 
Red welcomed competitors to the 
annual Fall Speech Con-
test on the Glasgow cam-
pus. Professor Patricia 
Witcher, who teaches 
both the basic course and 
intercultural communica-
tion for the Department 
of Communication at 
Glasgow, hosted the 
event. Well-organized, the 
event featured 23 com-
petitors who competed in 
two rounds, using 
speeches developed in 
their Communication 
145: Fundamentals of 
Public Speaking and 
Communication classes. 
Judges narrowed down 
the field to six. 

     Celebrity judges for 
the final round included 
Bill Walton, Vice-
Chancellor of WKU 
Glasgow; Ernie Myers, Executive 
Vice-President of the Glasgow/
Barren County Chamber of Com-
merce; and Dr. Helen Sterk, Head of 
the WKU Department of Communi-
cation.  
     The final round featured the top 
three in the Communication 145 and 
in the Communication 145 B 

(focused on business and professional 
speaking) classes. Representing Com-

munication 145, Bethany Reckart 
(instructor: Heather Strode) took first 
place, with Daniel Stapp (instructor: 
Donna Schiess) in second and Natalie 
Turner (instructor: Gary Hughes) in 
third. For the Communication 145 B 
classes, Ar'meishia Burrow (instructor: 
Jessica McClanahan), with Jamie Ca-
hoe (instructor: Jessica McClanahan) 

taking second and Sam Barnett 
(instructor: Gayle Allison) third.  

     Each first place winner took home 
$250; second place, $100; and third 
place, $50. Everyone who competed 
scored the high honor of being chosen 
by their class to represent them. Con-
gratulations to all of the competitors! 

Communique´  

Glasgow Hosts Third Annual Speech Contest 

~ Dr. Helen Sterk, Department Head 

Speech Contest Winners:  

 Natalie Turner, Daniel Stapp, Bethany Reckart, Ar’meishia Burrow, Jamie Cahoe, and Sam Barnett 
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2016. Application deadline for the 
program is February 15th, 2016. Ap-
ply now at www.wku.edu/go/
argentina. (Spaces are limited.) 
     *Sol Education was elected the #1 
Study Abroad Program in the United 
States.   Read about the accolades at 
www.soleducation.com/2015awards.  

 ~   Rita Meredith, Instructor 

     Want to earn 3 hours WKU credit 
for studying COMM 263: Fundamen-
tals of Communication and Culture, 
in Argentina? That is exactly what 
WKU students accomplished, Sum-
mer 2015. What better way to learn 
about another culture than to live and 
study in a foreign country? WKU 

students were immersed in Argentine 
culture by living with Argentine host 
families and by engaging in many cul-
tural activities including:   Mate’   
(Argentine tea), Argentine Tango, 
Spanish Conversation Club, cooking 
class and 
the fa-
mous 
Teatro 
Colon 
(theatre). 
They also 
experi-
enced the 
amazing 
Iguazu’ 
Falls near 
the Bra-
zilian bor-
der, the 
jungle, 
Guarani aborigines, a working Argen-
tine farm, a Gaucho ranch, and deli-
cious asados (barbeques).  
     COMM 263 focuses on helping 
students develop intercultural com-

munication skills and effectively 
adapt in a contemporary world that is 
becoming increasing culturally di-
verse. The course fulfills a Colonnade 
requirement in the category of Social 
& Cultural.  Summer 2016, WKU 

will partner with *Sol Education 
to offer the “Go Argentina WKU 
Faculty-Led Study Abroad” pro-
gram, again. The dates of the up-
coming program are June 4th-24th, 

WKU Students Study Communication in Buenos Aires, Argentina 

Communique´  

- Cont’d on page 6 

WKU Students in Argentina  

“The learning will last me the rest of  my 
life. I am now excited to become fluent in 
as many languages, as possible. I have 
learned how big the world is, and it is 
humbling.  All in all the experience I have 
gained from this study abroad to Argentina 
has made me grow.”  
       ~ WKU Student 

Horseback riding on Gaucho Ranch 

 

Hugh Poland drinking 

Argentine Mata’ (tea) 

http://www.wku.edu/go/argentina
http://www.wku.edu/go/argentina
https://email.wku.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=MagSRpIdkEa3UndS4ZdKETfhmBzDydII-aLRgGUnulQouNK9eSgWdghEvuQK1enb1O7fnFGZOcY.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.soleducation.com%2f2015awards
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     Many of us have come to class  
and gone after class.  However, 
many of us have no idea about what 
is going on within our department 
as it comes to fundraising and when 
it comes to department based deci-
sions.  This is where the Advisory 
Council of the Department of Com-
munication comes into play. 
     Dr. Sterk, department head, 
sheds light on what the Advisory 
Council is and what fundraising 
plans they have for the future of 
our department.  The Advisory 
Council is made up of successful 
alumni and friends of the depart-
ment who are willing to help the 
us stay up to date on what is 
needed to be successful after 
college is over.  According to Dr. 
Sterk “We have just begun to 
work toward fundraising with 
the Communication Advisory 
Council. This year, the Department 
put forward a proposal for uses of 
funds. So, this year is a planning 
year.”  She continued, “As a depart-
ment, our operating budget covers 
necessary office costs and also costs 
related to producing and promoting 
faculty and student research. When 
it comes to extending our reach 

through graduate assistantships and 
undergraduate scholarships, it takes 
more than our yearly operating budget 
to make those happen.”   
     The Advisory Council is considering 
multiple ideas for advancing our depart-
ment, such as an award for an outstand-
ing faculty member and graduate stu-
dent.  The award would be $1,000 for 
the faculty and an outstanding graduate 
student would receive $500. The named 

faculty member could be featured in an 
event where they present their research.  
Another idea is book scholarships for 
$1000 for the department to purchase 
textbooks for most of our classes and 
keep them in the Communication Suc-
cess Center for reading in there.  These 
are both intriguing for our department. 
     Having an Advisory Council benefits 

our department.  Dr. Sterk explained 
“The benefits of their advice include 
many curricular changes. At the 
graduate level, we have revised the 
graduate certificate program in Com-
municating in Organizations, and 
added another certificate program in 
Communicating in Healthcare. Stu-
dents can complete these graduate 
certificates completely online.  In 
addition we offer a Joint Undergrad-
uate Master’s Program (JUMP) as 
well as many masters courses online. 
At the undergraduate level, we have 
changed the capstone requirements 
so students in the Communication 
studies program may choose either 
an internship or the COMM 494: 
Capstone in Communication course.  
Students in the Corporate and Or-
ganizational Communication pro-
gram complete an internship as their 
capstone course.” 
     The Advisory Council is on our 
side, developing ideas and opportu-
nities for the future of our depart-
ment.  Because of the Advisory 
Council, we continue on the fast 
track to success in the Department 
of Communication at WKU. 

Advisory Council Helps Develop the Department 

~Carter Johnson, Student 

 

 

Buenos Aires, Argentina … cont’d 

Empanada Cooking 

Class in Argentina 

“If  I had taken 
this class in  
Kentucky, I 
would not have 
gained half  the 
intercultural 
knowledge that I 
did from study-
ing in Buenos 
Aires.” 
       ~ WKU Student Students riding boat under  

Iguazu’ Falls in Argentina 
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     Once a year, Communication 
scholars, teachers, and students alike 
assemble at an annual conference 
organized by the National Commu-
nication Association (NCA) with the 
purpose of furthering 
communication re-
search.  Each year 
Western Kentucky 
University’s Depart-
ment  of Communi-
cation sends a team 
to the convention to 
share their research 
from the previous 
year, learn about 
what other research-
ers have been study-
ing, and make con-
nections within the 
field.   
     This year the 
event took place  
November 19-22nd 
in Las Vegas, Nevada 
and WKU sent a 
team of sixteen pro-
fessors, graduate stu-
dents, and under-
graduates to partici-
pate.  
     Professors Mize 
Smith, Thompson, 
Payne, Jerome, 
Brown, Kong and 
Sterk represented 
WKU.  Like the oth-
er professors, Dr. 
Blair Thompson pre-
sented his own re-
search, reviewed oth-
er papers to deter-
mine which papers would receive 
awards, and participated on a panel 
of experts that would answer any 
questions that arise.  Dr. Thompson 
pointed out that WKU faculty and 
students have taken home many 
awards over the years, but also value 
the connections they make with oth-
er researchers.  Through networking 

Association National Council.  She 
discussed policies for the next tour 
this coming April and business that 
has been conducted throughout 
the year.   Before the competition 

she also reiterated 
Dr. Jerome when 
discussing what 
she was most ex-
cited about, “I am 
really looking for-
ward to the variety 
of areas within 
communication 
that the confer-
ence covers.  This 
is one of the big-
gest things that 
surprised me last 
year, the variety of 
research that you 
have access to.  
I’m already looking 
at the schedule and 
trying to decide 
which panels that I 
want to attend.”  
     Those repre-
senting WKU en-
joyed another great  
experience this 
year under the 
bright lights of  
Las Vegas. 

NCA 101st Annual Convention 

at the conference, Dr. Thompson has 
teamed up with schools like Clemson 
and Xavier for research.  Dr. Angela 
Jerome also shared some of the benefits 
of attending, “It’s great to see, discuss 

research, and catch up with the people 
that I attended graduate school with at 
the University of Kansas.  It also gives 
students a broader view of what we do 
in research and what they are capable of 
doing.  An all-around great experience”.   
     Undergraduate student Paige Settles 
attended as one of two student repre-
sentatives for the National Forensics 

~ Clay Settles, Student 

Center is Dr. Laura Brown, a Communication Professor here  
at WKU, receiving the “Bill Eadie Distinguished Scholarly  
Award Article” for an article titled “An Experimental Test  

of Medical Disclosure and Consent Documentation:  
Assessing Patient Comprehension, Self-Efficacy, and  

Uncertainty” which was published in the journal  
Communication Monographs in 2014. 
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     The Department of Communication 
is full of a variety of student organiza-
tions and programs to get students in-
volved. The International Association of 
Business Communicators (IABC) is avail-
able to all Communication majors 
through the Business College.  Contact 
Stacey Gish at stacey.gish@wku.edu.  
Communication Ambassadors is well-
known as an undergraduate organization 
for students who wish to promote the 
Department of Communication. Contact 
Prof. Charlotte Elder at char-
lotte.elder@wku.edu.  The interCUL-
TURAL Club is for all students interest-
ed in promoting good communication 
across cultural boundaries.  Consult with 
Facebook at www.facebook.com/
Interculturalclubwku/?fref=ts.   
     Among them, Lambda Pi Eta and the 
Communication Organization for Gradu-
ate Students are introduced in this article.   
     According to Dr. Kong, faculty advi-
sor of 
Lambda 
Pi Eta 
(LPH), it 
is com-
pletely 
free to 
join and 
is mainly 
volun-
tary 
when it 
comes to 
involve-
ment.  The requirements include having 
an overall GPA of 3.0 and 3.2 for Com-
munication classes. Dr. Kong states that 
the primary goal of LPH is to “prepare 
you for the academic profession, leader-
ship, and to strive for excellence.”  The 
students in this honors society benefit by 
hosting social and networking events, 
having different contests amongst each 
other, and it also boosts their resumes.  
Dr. Kong says, “Please attend events 
organized by these clubs upon seeing a 
flyer or email so you can ‘feel-out’ if you 
like the people or the programs. All of 

Communication Student Organizations 

these clubs and organizations are open to 
new ideas.”  
     Dr. Jerome serves as the faculty advisor 
of the Communication Organization for 
Graduate Students (COGS).  According to 
Dr. Jerome, Cody Norris started it for a 
leadership project several years ago in at-
tempt to bring the graduate students togeth-
er since some of them are busy working 
full-time. Some are  new to the program. 
Some are international students who are not 
familiar with the American education sys-
tems.  This program plans social events, 
special dinners, and other opportunities for 
graduate students to come together and be 
able to feel more comfortable around each 
other.  This is also a great way to boost your 
resume and shows that you strive to be bet-
ter connected to the departmental commu-
nity.  Dr. Jerome states that, “The Depart-
ment of Communication is represented very 
well and there are wonderful opportunities 
to get involved regardless of interest or 

GPA.  This club 
is also free to 
join, but is obvi-
ously restricted 
to those who 
are graduate 
students in our 
program.”  She 
also goes on to 
say that she 
would like to 
see COGS get 
involved in edu-
cational semi-

nars and volunteer work.  Students who are 
interested in COGS, talk to Dr. Jerome.  
     Overall, there are plenty of ways for in-
coming and current students to get involved 
and have fun within the Communication 
Department.  I have only highlighted a cou-
ple of programs but there are plenty of op-
portunities offered.  The more students who 
get involved, the more fun the organization 
will be.  Furthermore, students that utilize 
their opportunities are going to get more 
out of their educational experience. In the 
words of Dr. Jerome, “Get in here!”   

~ Austin Allen, Student 

mailto:stacey.gish@wku.edu
mailto:charlotte.elder@wku.edu
mailto:charlotte.elder@wku.edu
http://www.facebook.com/Interculturalclubwku/?fref=ts
http://www.facebook.com/Interculturalclubwku/?fref=ts
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the significance of communication 
in their dream jobs. For example, 
James said that communication will 
enable him to present the gospel to 
a variety of people more effectively 
and clearly by listening to and un-
derstanding their needs. Meredith 
mentioned that her major has given 
her the confidence to speak and pre-
sent herself professionally, and has 
allowed her to build relationships 
with several different professors and 
other colleagues from a variety of 

career paths. Karen explained that 
having a Communication degree 
makes students very marketable in 
almost any field, and being success-
ful in the recruiting field is entirely 
reliant upon one’s communication 
and selling skills. Additionally, each 
student stated that they are confi-
dent in their communication skills 
that they have developed through-
out their curriculums.  
     Clearly, the job opportunities 
with a Communication degree are 
endless, and the educational achieve-
ments that these students have 
reached, and are continuing to 
reach, through the Communication 
program have instilled in them the 
skill set they need to walk confident-
ly on graduation day. 

 ~   Lindsey Cash, Student 

Dream Jobs of  Senior Communication Majors 

Communique´  

     The knowledge and skills devel-
oped while pursuing a degree in Com-
munication allow students to pursue 
careers in a wide variety of fields. 
Even more importantly, with this 
knowledge students can be confident 
that they will be successful upon grad-
uation, and can have the courage to go 
after the jobs of their dreams. Three 
students, soon to be on the job mar-
ket, shared their dream jobs.   

     James Martin, a double major in 
both Communication Studies and Re-

ligious Studies, graduated in Decem-
ber, 2015. His dream job is to become 
an international missionary, a dream 
he has had since he was 19 years old. 
This job involves sharing the gospel, 
making disciples and planting church-
es in a cross-cultural context. James 
mentioned that he wants to do more 
than simply be a Christian, and he has 
been on short and mid-term mission 
trips both nationally and international-
ly. When asked why this was his call-
ing and how he has prepared to 
achieve his dream, he responded, “I 
have lived my entire life overseas, I 
daily spend time in the Bible seeking 
God's will and direction for His call-
ing, and I make an effort to live the 
life of a missionary here in America 
because all Christians are called to 
make disciples, no matter where they 
live.” 

     Meredith Chinn, who will be grad-
uating in May, 2016 from the Corpo-
rate and Organizational Communica-

tion program, is interested in phar-
maceutical sales.  According to Mer-
edith, sales representatives educate 
physicians and other medication-
prescribing professionals on new 
developments in the rapidly advanc-
ing pharmaceutical industry. She 
learned about this job originally 
from her mother, and she seriously 
started thinking about it as a poten-
tial career path this past summer. 
She has begun to prepare herself for 
her dream job by placing herself in 

challenging situations, practicing her 
interview skills, and she has started 
looking into applying for sales posi-
tions.  

     Karen Powell, who will be also 
graduating in May, 2016 from the 
Corporate and Organizational Com-
munication program, has a very spe-
cific dream job. Her dream is to be 
the Vice President of Recruiting for 
a large company. Responsibilities of 
this position include planning and 
directing an organization’s employ-
ment and recruiting programs, poli-
cies, and objectives in order to 
achieve optimal staffing levels. She 
explained that she would love to 
develop and administer recruitment 
strategies that meet organizational 
needs and be responsible for overall 
recruiting, hiring, and onboarding of 
employees. Karen is currently look-
ing at entry-level recruiting jobs in 
the surrounding metropolitan areas. 

     All of these students agree about 

 

James Martin Meredith Chinn Karen Powell  
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     Internships benefit students be-
cause they provide “real world” ex-
periences and opportunities. Intern-
ships can boost a resume and make 
you look better to future employers. 
For Corporate and Organizational 
Communication majors, completing 
an internship is a requirement for 
graduation; for Communication 
Studies majors, it can stand in for 
Capstone. Here are several great 
internship opportunities in 
Bowling Green. 

 
Lost River Cave 
     This past summer, Afton 
Connor, a senior in the Depart-
ment of Communication, com-
pleted an internship at Lost 
River Cave. She was responsible 
for handling the marketing and 
social media accounts. While 
interning, her biggest project 
was to coordinate the organiza-
tion’s annual fundraising event, 
the “Scarecrow Trail.” In order 
to plan this event, she had to contact 
different businesses and organiza-
tions to try to get them to donate to 
or to participate in this event. From 
her internship, she says that she 
gained experience in event planning, 
marketing, communication, sales, 
and customer service. Afton stated 
that she would love to work for this 
organization or a similar non-profit 
organization in the future because, 
“I love the mission and passion be-
hind a non-profit. The only downfall 
is that there is not a lot of money in 
these areas of work, but at least the 
people love what they do.” When 
asked if she had any advice for stu-
dents who may be interested in in-
terning at Lost River Cave, Afton 
says “You need to be passionate 
about the organization and the mis-
sion behind it. This position is an 
unpaid internship, therefore, it is 
crucial for you to love what you are 
doing.” She also added that it is a 
great internship for anyone who is 
interested in pursuing a career in 

  ~Hannah Snyder, Student 

Looking for an Internship?  

Communique´  

sales, marketing or public relations.  
 

AroundCampus 
     WKU student Ashlee Gregory 
recently interned for an organiza-
tion called AroundCampus. As an 
intern for this organization, Ashlee 
was responsible for calling other 
businesses and organizations to ask 
if they would be interested in ad 

space for the WKU student plan-
ner. She was also responsible for 
helping put together the ads into 
the WKU student planner that is 
given away free from the Preston 
Center each year. When asked 
what she learned from this experi-
ence, Ashlee says “I learned how 
to get told “no” over and over 
again and still push through the 
day. I also learned that you have to 
be persistent in order to get sales.” 
Ashlee says that she would possi-
bly consider working for a similar 
organization in the future.  The 
ability to be able to cold call effec-
tively and persevere if businesses 
tell you ‘no’ are skills that would be 
needed if you are interested in this 
internship.  

 
Corvette Plant  
     The Corvette Plant is seeking 
interns who are deadline dependa-
ble, flexible, creative, and able to 
work in a very fast paced environ-
ment. The Corvette Plant has 

many internship opportunities 
available in the areas of Commu-
nications, Human Resources, 
Safety, and many more. Interns 
are responsible for doing a variety 
of jobs, one of which is leading 
tours through the plant. In order 
to be considered as an intern at 
the Corvette Plant, students must 
be available to work at least 11 
hours a week, be available to meet 
a minimum of 4 tour times, and 
be fluent in English. For people 
specifically interested in a Com-
munication internship, responsi-
bilities include but are not limited 
to the following: writing and dis-
tributing the weekly newsletter to 
the plant, giving tours, designing 
banners and décor to boost plant 
enthusiasm, organizing and assist-
ing with special events, and updat-
ing the plant website. Overall, 
interns need to be always ready 
and willing to work with various 
members of the plant leadership 
on all types of projects.  

 
     For additional information on 
internships in the Bowling Green 
area, contact Dr. Mize-Smith at 
jennifer.mize.smith@wku.edu for fall 
and spring internships, and Dr. 
Helen Sterk at helen.sterk@wku.edu 
for summer internships. 

Mackenzie Lee Farris and the  

President of ECTC, Dr. White  

Clay Settles received the  

2015 Intel Top Presenter Award  

mailto:jennifer.mize.smith@wku.edu
mailto:helen.sterk@wku.edu
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  ~Karen Powell, Student 

Business Public Speaking class, or 
Honors COMM 161, with Dr. Angie 
Jerome. “This class was the class I 
took while I was discovering what 
major I wanted to declare…it 
sparked my interest in the major,” 
said Ms. Vela. She suggests for the 
graduating senior, “Get involved 
and take internships, even if they are 
unpaid! These internships most defi-
nitely pay off when you are hired a 

few months out of college versus 
someone who graduated at the 
same time without any intern-
ships.” 

     Olivia Sharp also resides 
in Louisville, Kentucky 
working as the WE Day 
Program  Education Coor-
dinator at the Kentucky 
YMCA Youth Association. 
Her responsibilities include 
working on statewide 
YMCA events including 
Kentucky United Nations 
Association (KUNA) and 
the Kentucky Youth As-
sembly (KYA) as well as 
supervising service trips 
across the state. Ms. Sharp 
most enjoys as a YMCA 
employee watching today’s 
youth grow and develop 

into strong, civically engaged 
citizens. As for using her 
Corporate and Organization-
al Communication degree, 
Ms. Sharp says she often ap-
plies the strategies and theories 
taught in Persuasion with Dr.      

Where Are They Now? 

Communique´  

     Every year, students from the   
Department of Communication grad-
uate with big dreams and high hopes 
of landing that first, real-life job. In 
the spirit of continued departmental 
connection and unity after graduation, 
I checked in with Diana Vela and 
Olivia Sharp, both former Depart-
ment of Communication students and 
authors featured in previous Commu-
niqué newsletters, to see how their 

new post-collegiate life is shaping out 
to be. 

     Diana Vela currently works at   
Sullivan University, located in       
Louisville, Kentucky, in their Human 
Resources department as a Human 
Resources Assistant. Ms. Vela works 
closely with other Human Resources 
professionals in the office and assists 
in the posting of new positions and 
data management of potential Sullivan 
employees. She credits her success in 
finding a job so quickly after gradua-
tion to the excellent mentoring she 
received from Department of Com-
munication professors, especially Ms. 
Charlotte Elder. According to Ms. 
Vela, the most influential class she 
took while at WKU was her Honors 

Jerome as one of her biggest respon-
sibilities is to persuade schools that 
they need both Kentucky YMCA 
and WE Day programming for their 
students. Her biggest piece of advice 
for graduating seniors is to “Enjoy 
your senior year and use your pro-
fessors as professional and personal 
resources.” She emphasized the high 
quality of professors in the depart-
ment, and recommends, “taking in 
every moment surrounded by the 
best mentors and influences on cam-
pus!” 

     These recent graduates are prime 

examples of what hard work and 
perseverance can achieve as students 
enter into post-collegiate life. 
Though they are beyond their days 
of writing for this newsletter, both 
Ms. Vela and Ms. Sharp explained 
that the Department of Communi-
cation, the relationships forged, and 
their memories here will always hold 
a special place in their hearts.  

 

Olivia Sharp 

Diana Vela 
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Corporate & Organizational  

Communication major 
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Caelin (Smith) Anderson—B.A. 
Corporate & Organizational Com-
munication, 2008—Caelin is the 
Associate Director for Student and 
Young Alumni Programs in the Uni-
versity of Louisville Office of Alumni 
Relations & Annual Giving. 

 

Danielle Averill—B.A. Corporate 
& Organizational Communica-
tion, 2010—Danielle is the Assistant 
Director of Compliance at the Uni-
versity of Tennessee in Knoxville, 
Tennessee. 

 

Jinger (Davis) Carter—B.A. Cor-
porate & Organizational Commu-
nication, 1995—Jinger has been 
named Director of Human Resources 
for Henderson County Schools.  She 
most recently served as the Director 
of Assessment and Accountability. 

 

Angela Conway—B.A. Corporate 
& Organizational Communica-
tion, 2015—Angela is the station 
manager and program director at 
Revolution 91.7 WWHR-FM in 
Bowling Green, Kentucky. 

 

Cayla Duncan—B.A. Communi-
cation Studies, 2009; M.A. Com-
munication, 2011—Cayla has been 
named Catering and Event Sales Di-
rector at The Club at Olde Stone. 

 

James Flynn, Ph.D.—B.A. Corpo-
rate & Organizational Communi-
cation, 1986—Superintendent of 
Simpson County Schools, was named 
the 2015 Kentucky Superintendent of 

the Year by the Kentucky Associa-
tion of School Administrators.  James 
was selected for his enthusiastic and 
iconic devotion to improving the 
achievement levels for all students 
and for the inspiration he provides 
his staff and colleagues. 

 

Derek Hull—B.A. Corporate & 
Organizational Communication, 
1993—Derek is a First Vice President
-Investment Officer at The Ridley 
and Hull Financial Consulting Group 
of Wells Fargo Advisors, and was 
invited to attend the Barron’s Top 
Advisory Team Summit in recogni-
tion of accomplishments in 2014. 

 

James “Jed” Kerkhoff—B.A. Cor-
porate & Organizational Commu-
nication, 2005—James is a Vice Pre-
sent at Assured Neace Lukens, and 
has been named a 2015 Rising Star by 
Employee Benefit Advisor. 

 

Chelsea Martin—B.A. Communi-
cation Studies, 2014—Chelsea won 
the 2016 Marsha Houston Award for 
Outstanding Graduate Student Work 
in Social Justice and Diversity from 
the Department of Communication 
at the University of Alabama. 

 

Leslie (Peek) McCoy—M.A. Com-
munication, 2007—Leslie is em-
ployed by Bowling Green Independ-
ent Schools, and was recently recog-
nized by the National School Public 
Relations Association as one of the 
Top 35 school public relations pro-
fessionals in America. 

 

Haley Miller—B.A. Corporate & 
Organizational Communication, 
2014—Haley is the Sales Manager at 
Hampton Inn in Bowling Green, 
Kentucky. 

 

Shameka Neely—B.A., 2004; M.A. 
Organizational Communication, 
2014—Shameka was awarded the 
Vivian Drenckhahn Student Scholar-
ship from the Society for Public 
Health Educators (SOPHE) at their 
national meeting in Portland, Ore-
gon.  She’s earning her Ph.D. in 
Health Promotion and Education 
from the University of Cincinnati.  
This award is given to students who 
have “excelled academically, demon-
strated a commitment to addressing 
the public’s health through a career in 
health education.” 

 

Missy Piorkowski—B.A. Corpo-
rate & Organizational Communi-
cation, 2009—Missy is a Senior Or-
ganizational Development Specialist 
at SOS-Retail Services, LLC in Nash-
ville, Tennessee. 

 

Matt Villmer—B.A. Corporate & 
Organizational Communication, 
2006—Matt is one of the founding 
attorneys of the new Business Litiga-
tion Practice Group of Sodoma Law, 
P.C.  Prior to joining Sodoma Law, 
he was the youngest attorney in Flor-
ida history to argue before Florida’s 
1st District Court of Appeals.  He 
was also lead counsel in the largest 
claim filed against BP after the 2010 
oil spill. 
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Katie Allison, Callie Allison, Meredith Coomes, & Rachel Cato 



130 Ivan Wilson Fine Arts Center 

1906 College Heights Blvd. #21029 

Bowling Green, KY  42101 

Phone: 270-745-3296 

Fax: 270-745-3295 

 

Western Kentucky 
Univers i ty  
Department  of  
Communicat ion  

We’re on the Web! 

www.wku.edu/communication 

 

For information on giving to the  
Department of Communication contact: 

 

Leslie Watkins 

Senior Director of Development for Potter 
College of Arts and Letters 

Institutional Advancement  

Western Kentucky University 

1906 College Heights Blvd. 

Bowling Green, KY 42101 

 

Phone:  270-745-3399 

Fax:  (270) 745-5300 

E-Mail:  leslie.watkins@wku.edu 

 

Or visit:  
wku.edu/campaign/how.html   

#WKUComm 


